The Pines HOA Meeting
September 22, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 9:08 am by Mary Lou Froberg, President.  

First order of business was to vote for new board members.  The Members are:
Terry Gale
Bill Brunker
Gordon Savage
Pam Malone
John Malone

[bookmark: _GoBack]Nine ballots were received with a unanimous vote for all of the above-mentioned board members.

The financials as they stand are attached to this document.  The bank statements could not be completely reconciled as there is an issue with the signers on the bank account.  It was discussed that we should have two signers on the account, one being Mary Lou Froberg and the other Gordon Savage.  

Pam Malone made a motion to move that we have a corporate Resolution authorizing the following individuals be added to all Bank of the West accounts:  Mary Lou Froberg and Gordon Savage.  Rae Ann DeCuio seconds the motion.  All in attendance were in favor.

The minutes were not available for 2017 at the meeting, however are attached to the end of the minutes for review.

It was discussed to put into place a clean-up in May for residents of The Pines.  Diane Holbrook will have the dumpster delivered to Pheasant Run and monitor the residents placing garbage in the dumpster.  NO HAZARDOUS MATERIALS or mattresses may be placed in the dumpster.  Members will be allowed to utilize this service for free, while non-members will be charged $20 to utilize the service.  The dumpster will be available to homeowners approximately the week of 5/17/19 to 5/23/19.  Mary Lou Froberg made a motion for Diane Holbrook to get quotes and a budget of $500 for the dumpster.  Pam Malone seconds the motion.  

The neighborhood directory was discussed and Rae Ann DeCuio will put together the directory for publishing on the website.  Names and addresses of property/home owners is public information and all property owners and site addresses will be published, however, homeowners that wish to provide email and phone information will receive the password to access the information.  The directory will be available to those with the password as to alleviate sales/spam to the property owners.  

Firearms are not allowed in The Pines subdivision.  County rules state that any lots under 10 acres are forbidden to shoot firearms.  Attached is the information from Elbert County.

There is a slash/mulch site in Castle Rock at 1400 Caprice Street.  You do not need to be a resident of Douglas County to use this resource.  The site is open on Saturdays from 8-5 through October 27, 2018.  Limits of the slash are 6’ in length and 12” in diameter.  

Pam Malone moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:49 am.  Diane Holbrook seconds.  All were in favor.
